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"Can we believe in both God and science? Absolutely. One does not rule out the other. Never has, never will."

The Rev. David Leininger of First Presbyterian Church in Warren spoke those words in an August 2005 sermon. Other pastors will deliver similar remarks Sunday as they celebrate Evolution Weekend.

More than 750 religious leaders around the world are expected to participate, according to a news release from the Clergy Letter Project.

Evolution Weekend is an offshoot of the project, started by a college dean in 2004 after a Wisconsin school board passed anti-evolution policies.

This weekend, pastors will deliver sermons, lead discussions and host speakers focusing on the recognition of religion and science as complementary rather than confrontational, according to a news release.


Leininger's church is listed as a participant this year on the Evolution Weekend Web site, but the pastor said First Presbyterian isn't doing anything particular this weekend.

Although Leininger supports the effort, he doesn't think holding an annual observance around Charles Darwin's birthday, which is Feb. 12, is a big deal.

The other northwestern Pennsylvania parish on the Web site held its evolution event last Sunday.

The Rev. Gary McElroy, interim pastor of St. Clement's Episcopal Church in Greenville, said his sermon included a message that there's "no conflict between the theory of evolution and religion."

He also said that "intelligent design shouldn't be smuggled into school curriculum as science when it's not science."


McElroy said this is his first time preaching this message at St. Clement's, but he's done it at other churches in the past. He said he doesn't hear much opposition to his message.

Leininger said the only way science and religion come into conflict is when people don't understand one or the other.

"The truth is, if you properly understand the text, the Scripture, there is no conflict between the Scripture and evolutionary theory," Leininger said.

"Genesis chapter one is a worship liturgy. It was never a science text," he said.


@ You can learn more about Evolution Weekend and see the list of participants at www.evolutionweekend.org. Leininger's sermon is posted there and is also available at www.presbyterianwarren.com.
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